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From our Regional Moderator, Sr. Sheila Novak 

A Year Thatôs New 

A woman I once knew was a mother of two young children and dying 

of cancer. To my surprise, she decided to redecorate her house during 

her last days. Maybe it was her way of caring for her children beyond 

her death. Another woman, also in her final days of life, mustarded all 

her waning energy to throw a party for her friends. She wanted to tell 

them how much they meant to her and to say thank you for being a 

part of her life.  A third woman in her twenties, diagnosed with Hodg-

kinôs disease, amazingly came through it! But life for her was never 

the same. It took on a deeper meaning. She relished each day and 

lived it intensely. She made the most of it! 

We come to the gift of a new year. The page turns on the calendar and 

we have the illusion of having another 365 days of life. But as anoth-

er friend often says to me ï you never know!! Sometimes I dismiss 

the reminder as pessimism, but underneath those words is a truth. 

What a wonderful gift time is! It holds promise, so many possibilities 

and new hope. But as we make plans for the days ahead, there is also 

the realization that plans may need to be changed in an instant. All of 

us can give many examples of how that has happened many times in 

our lives. We plan knowing God may have other plans. 

So as I walk into 2019, what am I hoping for? In the article ñ
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(Joyce Rupp, May I Have This Dance, pp. 18-1-20, 23) 

 
Our life is a journey. We are always "on the 
road." Each time another January greets us, we 
have an opportunity to pause, to see where we 
have been, to notice how far we have come, and 
to ponder how that journey has been for us. Each 
New Year is also a time to clear our vision, to 
take stock of our resources, and to refresh our 
dreams as we set out once more on the journey 
that is ours. 
 
As I recall the many Januarys of my life, I see 
how differently I have entered each new year. 
Sometimes I have been exhausted on the road, 
worn-out and weary. I almost dreaded another 
year because of my great tiredness. At other times 
I have rushed into the new year with enthusiasm 
and eagerness, excited about the possibilities for 
growth and happiness. There have been Januarys 
when I've  begun the journey full of pain and 
heartache, and with  tears in  my  heart. Or I've 
walked into a new year filled with worry and anx-
iety over struggles and problems that loomed 
large on the horizon. I can also remember meet-
ing new years with deep contentment and peace 
of heart, full of gratitude for a year gone by that 
was so full of wonderful events and growth. 
 
No two Januarys are ever the same; the new year 
is always unique. We may feel stuck in a rut, fac-
ing a dead end, or caught up in a very ordinary 

pattern of life. Yet, if we pause to look deeper, to ex-
amine our life more closely, we will see that many 
people and events called us to growth. 
 
The beginning of the new year is a good time to get 
out our road maps of life. We can gain wisdom by 
looking at the places of our hearts where we have 
traveled during the past year. As we look back over 
the journey, it is helpful to identify the places that 
blessed us, affirmed us, enlivened us and enriched us. 
We also need to reflect on the situations that chal-
lenged us, tested us, discouraged us, or maybe even 
tried to destroy us. 
 
Once we have looked over our past travels, we need 
to take stock of our present situation. What are our 
inner resources? Do we need  to refuel, to restore our 
energies? Are we prepared to continue on the road? 
Have our spiritual suitcases worn thin with all the 
clutter we've stuffed into them along the way? What 
kind of nourishment will we provide for ourselves as 
we travel? Do we settle for only junk food for our 
minds and hearts? Do we need to change our style of 
travel, or take a new road? Are we moving too slowly 
or too quickly? Can we risk taking the back roads, the 
unfamiliar ones, where much  hidden or unknown 
beauty is often found? Are we aware of the people 
who are on our roads? Do we stop to meet them, lis-
ten to  them, learn  from them? 
 
There may have been roadblocks, detours, or dead 
ends during our past year. We may have felt stuck or 
lost or as though we were moving backward. It al-
ways intrigues me to see how many people ignore a 
dead end or a road closed sign and still drive on that 
road, thinking that they can somehow get through. 
The same is true for our roads of life. We can get 
caught in old destructive behaviors, negative patterns 
of thinking, or abusive situations. We try to keep 
these old behaviors and still move on in life, even 
though they prove to be dead ends and closed roads 
to personal growth. . . . 
 
As we enter the new year, we trust God with our 
lives. We trust that there will be enough strength and 
beauty amid all the pain to sustain us and to urge us 
forward. We trust that on this road we will come to 
greater wholeness and transformation. 

                 Happy Birthday     
             Wishes for  

             January Birthdays  
 

Richard Saalsa  Jan 3  

JoAnn Kuphaldt     Jan 23  

Fr. Sal Ragusa        Jan 23  
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2018-2019 Schedule of Monthly 

Western Region SDS Gatherings 

 

The January gathering will be January 11th in Roseville 

at Ritaôs home (2153 Stansfield Dr., Roseville) starting 

at 4:30pm.  Fr, Sal will celebrate Mass at 5:00pm fol-

lowed with Taco Salad for dinner and then our meeting.  

Please call Rita at 916-872-4700 to let her know if you 

are coming and what you can bring. 

 
Sat., February 9th ï 1:00 PM ï Shirley and Phil Barbera 
 
Sat., March 9th ï 12:00 PM ï Leah Edwards - Sunrise - 
5451 Fair Oaks Blvd. 
 
Fri., April 12th ï 12:30 PM ï Srs. Jean and Sheila  
 
Fri., May 17th ï 3:00 PM ï Ken and Mickey Drake - 
Napa 

From Sr. Sheila  
 

December 8th Regional Gathering 

It was wonderful to have our gathering on the actu-

al day of the beginning of the Salvatorians. We 

were blessed to have three of our interested per-

sons join us for the event.  For this foundation day, 

Father Sal Ragusa planned the liturgy of celebra-

tion followed by a brunch that did not stop in the 

University dining room. After the brunch, we gath-

ered for our meeting and the decision about where 

to put our Christmas giving money this year. The 

Verkes presented pictures of the water project in 

Tanzania and also described what is still needed. 

We will get a report of the amount of donations 

collected at our January meeting. We are confident 

it will make a difference for the people of Tanza-

nia. Finally, we are grateful to Fr. Sal for his hospi-

tality. 

Please see the photoôs on the next page, compli-

ments of Fr. Sal. 

We are still in the Christmas Season...at least until 
Epiphanyé hereôs a bit of trivia...in case you didnôt 
know: 
 

The Twelve Days of Christmas 

From 1558 until 1829, Roman Catholics in England 
were not permitted to practice their faith openly.  
Someone during that era wrote this carol as a cate-
chism song for young Catholics. 

It has two levels of meaning: the surface meaning 
plus a hidden meaning known only to members of 
their church. Each element in the carol has a code 
word for a religious reality which the children could 
remember. 
 
The partridge in a pear tree was Jesus Christ. 

Two turtle doves were the Old and New Testa-
ments. 

Three French hens stood for faith, hope and love. 

The four calling birds were the four gospels of 
Matthew, Mark, Luke, & John 

The five golden rings recalled the Torah or Law, 
the first five books of the Old Testament. 

The six geese a-laying stood for the six days of 
creation. 

Seven swans a-swimming represented the seven-
fold gifts of the Holy Spirit--Prophesy, Serv-
ing, Teaching, Exhortation, Contribution, 
Leadership, and Mercy. 

The eight maids a-milking were the eight beati-
tudes. 

Nine ladies dancing were the nine fruits of the 
Holy Spirit--Love, Joy, Peace, Patience, 
Kindness, Goodness, Faithfulness, Gentle-
ness, and Self Control. 

The ten lords a-leaping were the Ten Command-
ments. 

The eleven pipers piping stood for the eleven 
faithful disciples. 

The twelve drummers drumming symbolized the 
twelve points of belief in the Apostles' Creed. 
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Thank you Fr. Sal 


